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March 7, 2016

Governor Charlie Baker
Massachusetts State House
Office of the Governor
Room 280

Boston MA 02133

Dear Governor Baker:

In 2010, the Town of Wayland committed itself to be a Green Community. Since then,
Wayland has undertaken several major initiatives to reduce our municipal fossil fuel
energy consumption, including a successful Solarize programs for residential solar
systems, major energy efficiency improvements to almost every Town facility, including
our five schools and our Town Building, and a long-term agreement for a local company to
purchase the power equal to a quarter of the Town's municipal energy consumption from
four solar systems to be installed this year on Town lands and buildings.

These solar systems have been made possible by Massachusetts’ strong state leadership in
creating its nation-leading net metering and solar renewable energy credit (SREC)
incentives. The net metering program will enable Wayland to earn utility credits that we
can apply against our power bills. By giving value to solar’s environmental benefits
received by all citizens in the Commonwealth, the SREC incentives make our solar projects
still more affordable.

The success of these programs has created a crisis that may hurt the Town of Wayland.
The SREC incentive is no longer available for any new non-residential scale project

anywhere in the state. One of Wayland’s four municipal solar proj worth over
2 in annual utili vings and pr tax nts an tentially over
ver the next 2 ars, may not le t forwar to the SREC incentiv
havin n reach

This will not just be Wayland's loss. All non-residential projects in the state not already
qualified for the SREC incentive are stalled. Towns, houses of worship, non-profits, low-
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income building authorities, private employers, and ratepayers in community solar
projects everywhere are affected. Existing trades jobs are in jeopardy, and investment
dollars that otherwise would flow into the state are going elsewhere.

We ask your assistance and support for two immediate actions:

1. Implementation by the Massachusetts Department of Energy Resources (DOER]) of an
immediate emergency increase to the SREC incentive program, and a speeding of
development of a successor SREC incentive program;

2. Encouraging the legislature to pass an omnibus energy bill to require development of a
balanced plan for future solar incentives that enables the Town of Wayland, its
residents, and others throughout the Commonwealth to lower their energy costs
through solar deployment, while lowering the costs for ratepayers.

Please let us know your positions on these issues, and if Wayland can offer any assistance
in your efforts on our behalf.

Respectfully,

Board of Selectmen
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March 7, 2016

Judith judson, Commissioner

Massachusetts Department of Energy Resources
Executive Office of Energy and Environmental Affairs
100 Cambridge Street, Suite 900

Boston, MA 02114

Dear Commissioner Judson:

In 2010, the Town of Wayland committed itself to be a Green Community. Since then,
Wayland has undertaken several major initiatives to reduce our municipal fossil fuel
energy consumption, including a successful Solarize programs for residential solar
systems, major energy efficiency improvements to almost every Town facility, including
our five schools and our Town Building, and a long-term agreement for a local company to
purchase the power equal to a quarter of the Town’'s municipal energy consumption from
four solar systems to be installed this year on Town lands and buildings.

These solar systems have been made possible by Massachusetts’ strong state leadership in
creating its nation-leading net metering and solar renewable energy credit (SREC)
incentives. The net metering program will enable Wayland to earn utility credits that we
can apply against our power bills. By giving value to solar's environmental benefits
received by all citizens in the Commonwealth, the SREC incentives make our solar projects
still more affordable.

The success of these programs has created a crisis that may hurt the Town of Wayland.
The SREC incentive is no longer available for any new non-residential scale project

anywhere in the state. One of W ! icipal solar proj worth over
2 in annual utili vin nd pr ta nts. an ntially over
ver the next 20 vears, may not be able t forward du h in iv

havin n reach

This will not just be Wayland’s loss. All non-residential projects in the state not already
qualified for the SREC incentive are stalled. Towns, houses of worship, non-profits, low-
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income building authorities, private employers, and ratepayers in community solar

projects everywhere are affected. Existing trades jobs are in jeopardy, and investment
dollars that otherwise would flow into the state are going elsewhere.

We ask your assistance and support for two immediate actions:

1. Implementation by the Massachusetts Department of Energy Resources (DOER) of an
immediate emergency increase to the SREC incentive program, and a speeding of
development of a successor SREC incentive program;

2. Encouraging the legislature to pass an omnibus energy bill to require development of a
balanced plan for future solar incentives that enables the Town of Wayland, its
residents, and others throughout the Commonwealth to lower their energy costs
through solar deployment, while lowering the costs for ratepayers.

Please let us know your positions on these issues, and if Wayland can offer any assistance
in your efforts on our behalf.

Respectfully,

Board of Selectmen
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Secretary Matthew A. Beaton

Executive Office of Energy and Environmental Affairs
100 Cambridge Street, Suite 900

Boston MA 02114

Dear Secretary Beaton:

In 2010, the Town of Wayland committed itself to be a Green Community. Since then,
Wayland has undertaken several major initiatives to reduce our municipal fossil fuel
energy consumption, including a successful Solarize programs for residential solar
systems, major energy efficiency improvements to almost every Town facility, including
our five schools and our Town Building, and a long-term agreement for a local company to
purchase the power equal to a quarter of the Town’s municipal energy consumption from
four solar systems to be installed this year on Town lands and buildings.

These solar systems have been made possible by Massachusetts’ strong state leadership in
creating its nation-leading net metering and solar renewable energy credit (SREC)
incentives. The net metering program will enable Wayland to earn utility credits that we
can apply against our power bills. By giving value to solar’s environmental benefits
received by all citizens in the Commonwealth, the SREC incentives make our solar projects
still more affordable.

The success of these programs has created a crisis that may hurt the Town of Wayland.
The SREC incentive is no longer available for any new non-residential scale project

anywhere in the state. W, 's four municipal solar proj worth over
2 in annual utility savings and pr. tax payments and potentiall r
ver the next 20 vears, mayv not le t forward due to the incentiv

cap having been reached.

This will not just be Wayland's loss. All non-residential projects in the state not already
qualified for the SREC incentive are stalled. Towns, houses of worship, non-profits, low-
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income building authorities, private employers, and ratepayers in community solar
projects everywhere are affected. Existing trades jobs are in jeopardy, and investment
dollars that otherwise would flow into the state are going elsewhere.

We ask your assistance and support for two immediate actions:

1. Implementation by the Massachusetts Department of Energy Resources (DOER) of an
immediate emergency increase to the SREC incentive program, and a speeding of
development of a successor SREC incentive program;

2. Encouraging the legislature to pass an omnibus energy bill to require development of a
balanced plan for future solar incentives that enables the Town of Wayland, its
residents, and others throughout the Commonwealth to lower their energy costs
through solar deployment, while lowering the costs for ratepayers.

Please let us know your positions on these issues, and if Wayland can offer any assistance
in your efforts on our behalf.

Respectfully,

Board of Selectmen

Cherry C. Karlso D(I'l::/(_/L/j
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Senator Richard Ross
State House

Room 419

Boston MA 02133

Dear Senator Ross:

In 2010, the Town of Wayland committed itself to be a Green Community. Since then,
Wayland has undertaken several major initiatives to reduce our municipal fossil fuel
energy consumption, including a successful Solarize programs for residential solar
systems, major energy efficiency improvements to almost every Town facility, including
our five schools and our Town Building, and a long-term agreement for a local company to
purchase the power equal to a quarter of the Town's municipal energy consumption from
four solar systems to be installed this year on Town lands and buildings.

These solar systems have been made possible by Massachusetts’ strong state leadership in
creating its nation-leading net metering and solar renewable energy credit (SREC)
incentives. The net metering program will enable Wayland to earn utility credits that we
can apply against our power bills. By giving value to solar’s environmental benefits
received by all citizens in the Commonwealth, the SREC incentives make our solar projects
still more affordable.

The success of these programs has created a crisis that may hurt the Town of Wayland.
The net metering incentive is no longer available for new non-residential projects in
National Grid's service territory. The SREC incentive is no longer available for any new
non-residential scale project anywhere in the state. One of Wayland's four municipal solar

rojects, worth over $2 in_annual utili vin t nts and
tentially over ver the next 20 years, mav.n 1 fi h
REC incentive cap havin n reached.

This will not just be Wayland'’s loss. All non-residential projects in the state not already
qualified for the SREC incentive are stalled. Towns, houses of worship, non-profits, low-
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income building authorities, private employers, and ratepayers in community solar
projects everywhere are affected. Existing trades jobs are in jeopardy, and investment
dollars that otherwise would flow into the state are going elsewhere.

We ask your assistance and support for three immediate actions:

1. Passing parallel House and Senate legislation to raise the net metering cap;

2. Directing the Massachusetts Department of Energy Resources (DOER) to
implement an immediate emergency increase to the SREC incentive program, and
to speed development of a successor SREC incentive program;

3. Passing an omnibus energy bill to require development of a balanced plan for net
metering and SREC incentives that enables the Town of Wayland, its residents, and
others throughout the Commonwealth to lower their energy costs through solar
deployment, while lowering the costs for ratepayers.

Please let us know your positions on these issues, and if Wayland can offer any assistance
in your efforts on our behalf.

Respectfully,

Board of Selectmen

Cherry C. Katlson, Chair
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March 7, 2016

Representative Alice Hanlon Peisch
State House

Room 473G

Boston MA 02133

Dear Representative Peisch:

In 2010, the Town of Wayland committed itself to be a Green Community. Since then,
Wayland has undertaken several major initiatives to reduce our municipal fossil fuel
energy consumption, including a successful Solarize programs for residential solar
systems, major energy efficiency improvements to almost every Town facility, including
our five schools and our Town Building, and a long-term agreement for a local company to
purchase the power equal to a quarter of the Town's municipal energy consumption from
four solar systems to be installed this year on Town lands and buildings.

These solar systems have been made possible by Massachusetts’ strong state leadership in
creating its nation-leading net metering and solar renewable energy credit (SREC)
incentives. The net metering program will enable Wayland to earn utility credits that we
can apply against our power bills. By giving value to solar’s environmental benefits

received by all citizens in the Commonwealth, the SREC incentives make our sclar projects
still more affordable.

The success of these programs has created a crisis that may hurt the Town of Wayland.
The net metering incentive is no longer available for new non-residential projects in
National Grid's service territory. The SREC incentive is no longer available for any new

non-residential scale project anywhere in the state. One of Wayland’s four municipal solar

roj worth over $2 in annual utility savings and pr t nts an
tentially over ver the next 2 s, may not i forward due t
i iv i nr

This will not just be Wayland'’s loss. All non-residential projects in the state not already
qualified for the SREC incentive are stalled. Towns, houses of worship, non-profits, low-
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income building authorities, private employers, and ratepayers in community solar
projects everywhere are affected. Existing trades jobs are in jeopardy, and investment
dollars that otherwise would flow into the state are going elsewhere.

We ask your assistance and support for three immediate actions:

1. Passing parallel House and Senate legislation to raise the net metering cap;

2. Directing the Massachusetts Department of Energy Resources (DOER) to
implement an immediate emergency increase to the SREC incentive program, and
to speed development of a successor SREC incentive program;

3. Passing an omnibus energy bill to require development of a balanced plan for net
metering and SREC incentives that enables the Town of Wayland, its residents, and
others throughout the Commonwealth to lower their energy costs through solar
deployment, while lowering the costs for ratepayers.

Please let us know your positions on these issues, and if Wayland can offer any assistance
in your efforts on our behalf.

Respectfully,

Board of Selectmen

Cherry C. Karlgon, Chair
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March 7, 2016

Representative Carmine Gentile
State House

Room 39

Boston MA 02133

Dear Representative Gentile:

In 2010, the Town of Wayland committed itself to be a Green Community. Since then,
Wayland has undertaken several major initiatives to reduce our municipal fossil fuel
energy consumption, including a successful Solarize programs for residential solar
systems, major energy efficiency improvements to almost every Town facility, including
our five schools and our Town Building, and a long-term agreement for a local company to
purchase the power equal to a quarter of the Town’s municipal energy consumption from
four solar systems to be installed this year on Town lands and buildings.

These solar systems have been made possible by Massachusetts’ strong state leadership in
creating its nation-leading net metering and solar renewable energy credit (SREC)
incentives. The net metering program will enable Wayland to earn utility credits that we
can apply against our power bills. By giving value to solar’s environmental benefits
received by all citizens in the Commonwealth, the SREC incentives make our solar projects
still more affordable.

The success of these programs has created a crisis that may hurt the Town of Wayland.
The net metering incentive is no longer available for new non-residential projects in
National Grid's service territory. The SREC incentive is no longer available for any new

non- -residential scale project anywhere in the state One of Wayland s four municipal solar
r w rth ver i 1 utili

iall vrhn 2 rs,mavn 1 fi r h
REC i n'v vin n reached.

This will not just be Wayland’s loss. All non-residential projects in the state not already
qualified for the SREC incentive are stalled. Towns, houses of worship, non-profits, low-
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income building authorities, private employers, and ratepayers in community solar
projects everywhere are affected. Existing trades jobs are in jeopardy, and investment
dollars that otherwise would flow into the state are going elsewhere.

We ask your assistance and support for three immediate actions:

1. Passing parallel House and Senate legislation to raise the net metering cap;

2. Directing the Massachusetts Department of Energy Resources (DOER) to
implement an immediate emergency increase to the SREC incentive program, and
to speed development of a successor SREC incentive program;

3. Passing an omnibus energy bill to require development of a balanced plan for net
metering and SREC incentives that enables the Town of Wayland, its residents, and
others throughout the Commonwealth to lower their energy costs through solar
deployment, while lowering the costs for ratepayers.

Please let us know your positions on these issues, and if Wayland can offer any assistance
in your efforts on our behalf,

Respectfully,

Board of Selectmen

Cherry C. Karlson, Chair
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